MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Thursday, April 5, 2012
Department of Transportation
Newington, Connecticut

Members Present:
Anthony Salius, Glenda Armstrong, Henry Crawford (by written proxy), Christine Keller, Tonya Lewis (by written proxy), Patrick Mickens (by written proxy), Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo, Norma Schatz (by written proxy)
Members Absent:
Albert Barrueco, Richard Barton, Gregg Cogswell, Eileen Daily, John Danaher, Magdamaris Figueroa, Danielle Forko, Janice Giegler, Susan Hamilton, DebraLee Hovey, Kevin Kane, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Ebony McDaniel, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name

Affiliation


Valerie LaMotte

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM

Minutes of the February 2, 2012 Meeting (I)
The meeting was called to order at 2:50 p.m. by Chairperson Anthony Salius.  The minutes of the February 2, 2012 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Update from the Subcommittee on Combating Underage Drinking (II)
The Subcommittee on Combating Underage Drinking met on February 23, 2012 and again on March 7, 2012 to finalize plans for the SET THE RULES Media Campaign with the selected vendor, Elkinson + Sloves.  The campaign will be collaborating with WFSB, the Connecticut Association of Schools, the Connecticut Food Association, and Dr. Brendan Campbell of the Connecticut Children’s Medical Center.  TV and radio advertisements will direct parents to the existing SetTheRulesCT.org Web site.  A media event, maybe with the Governor or Lt. Governor, will kick off the campaign in mid-May.
Update from the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance (III)
On Monday, March 12, 2012, members of the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance met with representatives of the State Department of Education (SDE) to discuss possible definitions of “excused” and “unexcused” absences.  The SDE is developing the definitions in response to a legislative requirement.  The next step for SDE is to share their draft with school superintendents.  
The School Attendance Program grants are due on May 24, 2012 and will be acted on by the JJAC at the June meeting.
Review of Funds Allocation Sheets (IV)
Ms. Valerie LaMotte, staff to the JJAC, briefly summarized the Funds Allocation Sheets and answered member questions.

Update from the Subcommittee on Juvenile Justice & Youth Development Data (V)
The Subcommittee on Juvenile Justice & Youth Development Data met on April 4, 2012 to discuss the development of the first automated juvenile case management system at the Office of the Chief Public Defender.  The group also discussed plans from the Judicial Branch to increase collection of the race/ethnicity of juveniles accused of delinquency or Families With Service Needs behaviors, the 2011 system data that was almost ready for posting on the Web site, and issues involved in evaluating Juvenile Review Boards.
Action on Evaluation of Juvenile Review Boards (VI)
Ms. LaMotte reported on two meetings with representatives of the Judicial Branch, the Division of Criminal Justice, the State Department of Education, and Youth Service Bureaus (YSBs) about evaluating Juvenile Review Boards (JRBs).  She recommended postponing any evaluation decision until a data collection process was developed and implemented with JRBs and assisting the YSBs with designing such a process.  Members took no action on a JRB evaluation.
Update on Effective Police Interactions with Youth Training (VII)
Since January 2012, five sessions of the Effective Police Interactions with Youth Training have been offered and 111 persons trained.  In March a three-day Train the Trainer Course was presented in West Virginia and a two-day Train the Trainer was presented in New Hampshire.  Much of the interest in the Connecticut training came from requirements in the Police and Youth Program.  The East Hartford Police Department expressed interest in training all of its officers and letting the JJAC review data from before and after the training to see if, in addition to increases knowledge and improvement in attitudes towards youth, the training also changes officer behavior.  Six dates in June 2012 will be set up for East Hartford with other departments also invited to send trainees.
Update on Effective School Staff Interactions with Students and Police Curriculum (VIII)
Activity to identify school staff and police officers who are interested in joining the School/Police Trainers group has been very successful and the project to complete and evaluate the Effective School Staff Interactions with Students and Police curriculum is moving ahead.  A meeting for this group to review the first draft of the curriculum is scheduled for April 25, 2012.

The goal of the training is to increase school staff knowledge of:

· Youth behavior, 

· Strategies for interacting effectively with students, and

· The role of law enforcement in school disciplinary matters.

It is expected that the curriculum will be taught by a team of one school staff trainer and one police officer trainer to a class of about 20 persons for approximately 5 hours of training time.  In addition to teaching, the School/Police Trainers will help finalize the curriculum, adding their own expertise as well as helping incorporate the input of two pilot classes planned for June and August/September.

The University of Connecticut submitted an application for $90,000 to conduct the Evaluation of School Staff Curriculum.  The JJAC approved the application for $90,000 from 2010 JABG funds.
Update from the Subcommittee on Disproportionate Minority Contact (DMC) (IX)
The Subcommittee on DMC met on March 28, 2012 with representatives of Connecticut Broadcasting, Inc. (CPTV) about a potential public awareness campaign on DMC.  Such a campaign would respond to the following JJAC recommendation for action from its third study of DMC in Connecticut.  

I. B.
Juvenile justice and youth serving agencies should continue to lead, monitor and educate about efforts to address disproportionate minority contact (DMC) in the juvenile justice system.

4.
On an on-going basis, state agencies should disseminate information to policy-makers, system practitioners and the public on disproportionate minority contact (DMC) in the juvenile justice system.

After considerable discussion, the Subcommittee decided to recommend that the JJAC fund CPTV for the campaign.
The JJAC reviewed the Subcommittee recommendation and the amount of funds requested by CPTV ($153,000).  Again, after considerable discussion, the JJAC authorized staff to negotiate with CPTV about a planning grant for approximately $10,000 so members could understand how the issue would be portrayed in the documentary before committing to such a large sum of money.
Action on the School/Police Program (X)
The JJAC reviewed the School/Police Program as funded for 2011/2012 and recommended changing it as follows: period of award revised to January 1, 2013 to June 30, 2014; new priority to districts that participate with the Effective School Staff Interactions with Students and Police curriculum; and staff to gather input from the School/Police Trainers group before announcing the program.  The JJAC approved the School/Police Program as amended.
Update on Applications Received under the Police and Youth Program (XI)
The JJAC has received 28 applications under the Police and Youth Program, which were due by March 30, 2012.  The recommendations on funding for these applications will be developed by the Subcommittee on Police Training and will be presented for action at the May JJAC meeting.
Update on Connecticut’s Application under the 2012 Title II Formula Grants Program (XII)
Ms. LaMotte presented revised information on Connecticut’s Application under the 2012 Title II Formula Grants Program because the allocation for the state (and all states) was significantly reduced for 2012 and the due date moved to May 7, 2012.  Members approved funding as follows.

Positive Youth Development
  $60,000
School Programs
$180,000

Capacity Building
  $20,000

Police and Youth Program
$100,000

Administration
  $40,000

Update on Legislative Activities (Federal and State) (XIII)

A legislative update was postponed to the May meeting.
Action on Extension Requests for the 2009 Juvenile Accountability Block Grant, 2010 Title II Formula Grant and the 2010 Title V Delinquency Prevention Grant (XIV)

The JJAC approved asking for one-year extensions for the 2009 Juvenile Accountability Block Grant, 2010 Title II Formula Grant and the 2010 Title V Delinquency Prevention Grant.
Other Business (XV)

Ms. LaMotte brought up the subject of reserving the hotel for the 18th annual police conference, which would normally be held in November 2012.  Because of new restrictions on using the funds for food, she questioned whether the JJAC should go ahead planning for the conference as usual.  Members agreed the annual conference was an important component of JJAC activities and asked her to request permission from OJJDP to serve lunch at this event.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:35 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
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